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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 
TO: Chairman Bob Taylor and County Council Members 
FROM: Vice Chairman Butch Kirven  
DATE:  April 29, 2016 
 
 
During the Regular Council Meeting on Tuesday, May 3, 2016, I will be presenting for 
First Reading an ordinance to authorize the transfer of a portion of County owned real 
property located along Woodruff Road near its intersection with Sunnydale Drive to the 
SCDOT.  SCDOT has identified this area as a new 50’ right of way that will allow for the 
widening and improvement of Woodruff Road.  The Library System has requested that 
Council approve the transfer of the property to the SCDOT.   
 
I will ask that this Ordinance be referred to the Finance Committee. This will allow for 
timely consideration of this matter.   
 
This memorandum shall serve as compliance with Council Rule III (B). 
 
 


